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Dear Brothers, 

 

May the peace of God and of our Lord Jesus Christ be with each one of you. This reporting 

period has given us great blessings! Three people were reconciled to the Lord: 

• Luisa Gonsalez 

• Mariany De Maita 

• Maria Alejandra Munoz 

 

Maria Munoz is now 36 years old. She was baptized when she was 16 years old. She was 

with us in the church for a couple of years, but later left the faith. When she arrived recently 

to our church building we shared great tears of joy together. That same day she was 

reconciled to our church family and to God. Truly, the work of the Lord is not in vain.  

 

We also had a couple move from another Church of Christ to the Barcelona area. They will 

now be congregating with us.  

 

 

The ministry with children with cancer 

Please continue to pray for the ladies that minister every Wednesday to the children in the 

Barcelona hospital for cancer.  

 

 

Preachers Meeting 

We had our regular Preachers Meeting for the state of Anzoátegui. The objective of these 

meetings is to maintain friendship and fellowship among the men that work for the Lord 

in the different congregations of our state.  

 

 

Our Ladies Ministry 

Prayer Vigil for the ladies. During this event the Life Group that meets in the University 

Sector studied the book of Ecclesiastes. It was a great blessing. 

 



Evangelistic Activity 

In one of our local city parks we had 88 ladies (Christians and visitors) gathered together. 

We made some good contacts out of this gathering for future Bible studies. Another 

blessing is that I had the opportunity to go and help Ana at this event. It was a beautiful 

moment. May God continue to bless these ladies! We want to thank you for your 

participation in helping this activity happen. Other activities at this event include: drama, 

games, and competitions.  

 

 

Regional Preachers Meeting 

For this particular meeting we met in the city of La Toscana. This meeting was for all the 

preachers throughout the Eastern part of our country.  

 

This same date our church had a Prayer Vigil for our local congregation.  

 

Our Youth Ministry recently studied the book of Titus, and was able to have a debate 

regarding the details of this book with the Youth Groups of Tabera and Las Charas.  

 

Our brother Guillermo Lenys and I were invited to teach for the Church of Christ in Las 

Charas. It was a very good meeting that was organized by the brethren of that 

congregation.  

 

We had an evangelistic meeting in El Hatillo. This location is about an hour from 

Barcelona. When I extended the invitation after the Bible Study we received indication 

from one couple and also one youth to study the Bible. Please be praying for this new 

ministry in this town.  

 

 

Please continue to pray for our ministry and for the Church of Christ throughout our 

state (the state of Anzoátegui).  

 

 

In Christ, 

 

David Guaicara 


